





The SECO board deeply regrets the deatht of its Honorary Member, one of the fathers of bariatric and metabolic surgery, Nicola Scopinaro, the great professor.

We lose one of our great exponents, but his legacy will remain with us forever.

Honorary member of SECO since 2010 for merits more than deserved, great friend of Spain and tireless collaborator of all our activities.

Professor with capital letters, great among the greats, teacher of teachers, the great gentleman and best friend. Although we will no longer have the privilege of listening to his master classes, the lessons we learned from him will always remain.

Rest in peace, dear professor. SECO Board of Directors